NEIL ABERCROMBIE



LORETTA J. FUDDY, A.C.S.W., M.P.H. DIRECTOR OF HEALTH

> In reply, please refer to DOH/CWR

R10E104.FNL.13

December 9, 2013

Dear Permittee:

Subject: RENEWAL NOTICE OF GENERAL PERMIT COVERAGE (NGPC)

National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Farrington Highway, Replacement of Maipalaoa Bridge

File No. HI R10E104

This letter is to notify you that your request for coverage under the new NPDES General Permit has been granted. You are now covered under the new NPDES General Permit. The administrative extension of your previous NGPC is hereby terminated.

Hawaii Administrative Rules (HAR), Title 11, Chapter 55, Appendix C (NPDES General Permit Authorizing Discharges of Storm Water Associated with Construction Activities) became effective on December 6, 2013. Please download a copy of HAR 11-55, Appendix C (the new NPDES General Permit), which includes Appendix A (Standard NPDES General Permit Conditions) from the Department of Health (DOH), Clean Water Branch (CWB) website located at: http://health.hawaii.gov/cwb/. You are required to read and understand the new NPDES General Permit and comply with every requirement. This renewal NGPC will take effect on the date of this notice, and it expires on December 5, 2018.

Failure to comply with the new NPDES General Permit is an enforceable violation and may result in your NGPC being terminated. If you violate Hawaii Revised Statutes, Chapter 342D, you may be subject to penalties of up to \$25,000 per violation per day and up to two (2) years in jail.

All NGPC compliance submittals, including the Notice of Cessation shall be submitted on the CWB Compliance Submittal Form for Individual NPDES Permits and NGPCs. This form shall be completed on the e-Permitting Portal located at: https://eha-cloud.doh.hawaii.gov/epermit/.

The DOH-CWB website contains answers to Frequently Asked Questions regarding the new NPDES General Permits. Please visit the DOH-CWB website located at: http://health.hawaii.gov/cwb/.

December 9, 2013 Page 2

R10E104.FNL.13

If you have any questions, please contact the Engineering Section, CWB, at (808) 586-4309.

Sincerely,

LORETTA J. FUDDY, A.C.S.W., M.P.H Director of Health